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Thursday 5th November 2020 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

The period of national lockdown begins today, Thursday 5th November with an anticipated end of Wednesday 

December 2nd and your child’s school is continuing to ensure all children, staff and parents are safe in school. 

Apologies for having to write to you for the second time this week; the guidance and updates from central 

government are fluid and we want to share important updates with you as they are published. 

The updates we are sharing with all our Trust schools are as follows. 

Yesterday afternoon the government published guidance around ‘Shielding and protecting people who are 

clinically extremely vulnerable from Covid-19’ and ‘Education and Childcare settings: New restrictions from 5th 

November’ which means the following: 

(a) Visitors to the setting 
 
Schools should restrict all visits to the setting to those that are absolutely necessary. This means suspending 
parent and carer visits for: 
 

• new admissions, 

• settling-in children new to the setting 

• attending organised performances 
 

(b) Clinically extremely vulnerable individuals 
 

More evidence has emerged that shows there is a very low risk of children becoming very unwell from 
coronavirus (COVID-19), even for children with existing health conditions. Most children originally identified as 
clinically extremely vulnerable no longer need to follow original shielding advice. Parents should be advised to 
speak to their child’s GP or specialist clinician if they have not already done so, to understand whether their child 
should still be classed as clinically extremely vulnerable. 

Those children whose doctors have confirmed they are still clinically extremely vulnerable are advised not to 
attend education whilst the national restrictions are in place. Schools will need to make appropriate 
arrangements to enable them to continue their education at home. 

Children who attend childcare or nursery settings, whose doctors have confirmed they are still clinically extremely 
vulnerable are advised not to attend childcare or nursery during the period this advice is in place. 

Children who live with someone who is clinically extremely vulnerable, but who are not clinically extremely 
vulnerable themselves, should still attend education. 

Parents of clinically extremely vulnerable children will be receiving a letter shortly confirming this advice. 
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Reminder of control measures 

We know that this is a worrying time for all schools, staff and families and that you will want to support your 

child’s school. On Monday I wrote to you with the measures you can take which were: 

• Keep to the social distancing measures on the school site by not gathering at the school gates, playground 

or street. 

• Respect the school’s request for the number of parents/carers allowed on site to drop off and collect 

children. 

• Follow the school’s staggered starts and collection times. 

• Monitor for any symptoms of Covid-19, keeping the school informed about this and any test results 

whether positive or negative. 

Today, the Trust is advising parents to: 

✓ Wear masks on the school site even where social distancing can be met. If your school has already asked 

you to do this, please continue. 

✓ When wearing a mask, please do not touch it with your hands. If these are fabric, please wash daily and 

do not re-use disposable ones. There is a face mask guide attached to this letter. 

✓ Be reminded that there is no requirement for primary school children to wear masks. However, as of 

today, November 5th,  face coverings should be worn by adults and children aged 11 (Year 7) when 

moving around the premises, outside of classrooms or activity rooms, such as in corridors and communal 

areas where social distancing cannot easily be maintained. 

 

Thank you for your ongoing support during these times. 

 

Kind regards 

 

 

Tamara Allen 

Deputy CEO (LAAT) 
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